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ADMISSIONS APPEALS AND COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE 
 
1. ADMISSION APPEALS AND COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE  
 

Where an applicant wishes to appeal against the decision on an 
application for a place to study at the College, or to make a 
complaint regarding the College’s selection process or admissions 
procedure he or she should do so in writing to the Academic 
Registrar. 

 
No applicant will be discriminated against or in any way penalised 
for raising a complaint or making an appeal. 

 
The Admission Appeals and Complaints Procedure will be published 
on the College’s website. 

 
2. GROUNDS FOR APPEAL 
 

Appeals against the College’s decision on an application for 
admission can be considered where: 
 

 •  mitigating circumstances were not taken into account 
 •  there was an internal administrative error. 
 

Disagreement with the academic judgement of an Entrance 
Examination Board in assessing the merits of an application or in 
reaching any assessment decision relating to an applicant’s 
performance does not constitute grounds for an appeal. 

 
An appeal must be made in writing to the Academic Registrar within 
28 days of the notification of results. On receipt, the grounds for the 
appeal will be reviewed to establish whether they fall within those 
specified in the Regulations. The applicant will be informed, in 
writing, of the result of this review within 28 days. 
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If the appeal is accepted as falling within the specified grounds, a 
meeting of the Academic Board (ABCD), acting on behalf of the 
Senate, will be held within 28 days to hear the appeal. The applicant 
will be given at least seven days’ notice of the date of the hearing. At 
the appeal the applicant shall be enabled to call witnesses and 
produce documents. The ABCD shall call the Chair of the Entrance 
Examination Board to answer questions. The ABCD shall decide 
whether the appeal is or is not well founded and has the power: 
 
•  to require the Entrance Examination Board to reconsider a 

decision 
 •  to reject the appeal. 
 

The decision will normally be made at the conclusion of the hearing 
and will be communicated in writing to the student applicant within 
three days. The decision of the ABCD will be final. 
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